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	THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF NEW YORK
FINANCE DIVISION
LATONIA MCKINNEY, DIRECTOR
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT

PROPOSED INTRO. NO:  2318-A
COMMITTEE:  Consumer Affairs and Business Licensing

	TITLE: A local law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to the licensing of construction labor providers
..Body


	SPONSOR(S): Council Member Ayala, Brannan, Moya, Chin, Gibson, Kallos, Rosenthal, Salamanca, Miller, Lander, Menchaca, Rivera, Powers, Riley, Dinowitz, Levine, Koslowitz, Reynoso, Adams, Holden, Levin, Feliz, Cumbo, Louis, Ampry-Samuel, Brooks-Powers, Vallone, Dromm and Van Bramer



SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION: Proposed Int. No. 2318-A would create a licensing scheme for construction labor providers, which are businesses that employ workers and supply their labor to third party clients for the performance of construction work or manual labor on a construction project. When applying for a biennial license, such businesses would be required to provide information about their businesses, including signed statements and information about their workers and clients. Additionally, such businesses would be required to provide covered workers with a notice of their legal rights prepared by the Department of Consumer and Worker Protection (DCWP), and provide them with notice of any legally required certifications, trainings or other designations required to be completed or acquired, and of information about the job to which such workers are assigned.

EFFECTIVE DATE: Section 1 of this bill would take effect 180 days after it becomes law. Section 2 would take effect immediately.

FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED: Fiscal 2023


FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT:

	

	
Effective FY22

	FY Succeeding
Effective FY23
	Full Fiscal
Impact FY23

	Revenues
	$8,000
	$0
	$8,000

	Expenditures
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Net
	$0
	$0
	$0



IMPACT ON REVENUES: It is estimated that this legislation would generate revenue of approximately $8,000 every other year. Approximately forty construction labor providers would each pay a $200 application fee every other year.

IMPACT ON EXPENDITURES: It is estimated that there would be no impact on expenditures resulting from the enactment of this legislation because DCWP would be able to use existing resources.

SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS: N/A

SOURCE OF INFORMATION: 	New York City Council Finance Division 
                                                
ESTIMATE PREPARED BY: 	Florentine Kabore, Financial Analyst	

ESTIMATE REVIEWED BY: 	John Russell, Unit Head
                                                Noah Brick, Assistant Counsel
                                                Nathan Toth, Deputy Director
			
LEGISLATIVE HISTORY:  This legislation was introduced by the Council on May 27, 2021 as Int. No. 2318 and was referred to the Committee on Consumer Affairs and Business Licensing (Committee). The Committee heard the legislation on September 15, 2021 and the legislation was laid over. The bill was subsequently amended, and the amended version, Proposed Int. No. 2318-A will be heard by the Committee on November 10, 2021. Upon successful vote by the Committee, the bill will be submitted to the full Council for a vote on November 10, 2021.
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